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From The Manse 

 

Dear friends, 
 
How does the song go? “Summertime, and the livin’ is easy…” Unless 
you are of a ‘particular vintage’ or an Ella Fitzgerald fan, that’s possibly 
as far as you get.  The song paints a picture of a perfect life, protected 
by the circumstances of rich abundance and blessing.  It speaks of a 
time when you need to leave that behind, but until then you remain 
safe with mum and dad. 
 
The Christian faith is never a guarantee of a perfect life, or a life of 
abundance.  What it assures us of though is the constancy of God’s 
love for us, regardless of the joy or the hardship we are encountering. 
For some, that sense of loving presence is known through a deep 
relationship with God, by his Spirit.  For others, it is found in the 
fellowship of church family when it is present through those good 
times and difficult times.  That is no less a work of God’s Spirit.  It is 
simply a different ‘outlet’ for it. 
 
Within the church, within the Christian faith, we understand this and 
see God at work in many different ways.  As a church, we recognise 
the encouragement, strength, support, and hope our faith provides. 
Increasingly though, many in our communities have no sense of faith; 
any faith, not just Christianity. 
 
It may be tempting to lay the blame for ‘all society’s ills’ (whatever they 
may be) on this situation, and shout “Repent!” to the world.  This 
seems to result in the further alienation of the church, not least 
because it uses an approach which has no seeming relevance to 
those it is aimed at (and isn’t is strange that it is always aimed at 
‘those people’ and never at ourselves?). 
 
One of the biggest challenges we face, both as a national and a local 
church, is to regain a sense of relevance in our community.  This 
means a challenge to the way we engage with our community – both 
in the activities we do, and in our worship. 
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Without a doubt, there is a place for ‘tradition’.  There is also a great 
need to explore new ways of connecting with our communities, 
otherwise we have to wonder how much longer we can even consider 
them to be ‘our’ community. 
 
Whatever we do though, when we do God’s work, we can be assured 
of his continued presence with us, and his blessing of that work. 
 
May your ‘Summertime’ be blessed by God. 
 

John 
 
 
 

 
ROOF MATTERS –  

ST ANDREW’S CHURCH 

 
 

 
Work on the repairs to our roof has been awarded to Artisan 
Rooftech Ltd from Forfar and we hope will be underway around the 
end of June and should be completed within a couple of weeks.   
 
It was very gratifying to receive donations from many in our 
congregation along with grants from various bodies which has 
meant that we will only have to contribute a small amount from 
Church funds.   If you would still like to contribute to this 
work you can do so on any Sunday by providing an envelope marked 
Church Roof appeal, or alternatively send this to our Treasurer, 
John Ray. 
 
The total cost of the repairs to the roof including the original 
survey is currently £14,750, the original survey carried out by 
J Stephens from Glamis cost £1,200 including VAT.  We are 
hopeful that we may be able to reclaim the VAT back on the total 
cost of the project which would help immensely.  If you would 
like any further information on this work please feel free to 
speak to Alex Rae. 
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Our last Messy Church before the summer holidays took 

place in the Den on Saturday, 30th May.  The theme was 

Messy Fun and Games.  We had approximately 65 people 

there including 32 children - some had been before and some 

came for the first time.  There was a variety of games for 

them to take part in.  A huge rope for skipping was one of 

the hits with lots of the kids all trying to skip at one time!.  

We finished off with a BBQ, burgers and sausages cooked to perfection by 

Bob, ably assisted by Gladys and Dorothy.  Everyone enjoyed themselves in 

fine sunshine.  A big thank you goes to all our very willing helpers. 

Dates of the next Messy Church are 26 September and 14 November. 

Please feel free to drop in and see what goes on and enjoy a tea or coffee. 

We would also ask that you continue to remember us in your prayers.   

Wendy Smeaton 

 
 

BUSY BEES 

 

 

It is a sign of summer – the bees in the garden, flying 
from flower to flower and collecting nectar.  Bees 
play their part either pollinating the many vegetables 
and fruits we eat directly, or pollinating the food for 
the animals that we then consume.  And that’s not all 
bees do for us - honey and wax are two other 
important products that come courtesy of bees – 
they are essential and we depend on them to do 
their work. 

The beekeeper who manages the hives is important, but the success rests 
entirely on the worker bees that are of one mind and one purpose.  Surely, 
we can learn from the bees that working together can make a difference if 
we have the same determination and enthusiasm to make things 
worthwhile.  Are we busy bees? 

 

 

 The good you do today, may be forgotten tomorrow.  Do good anyway. 
    Mother Teresa 
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During the year, the Guild had a variety of invited speakers with very interesting 
subjects.  For example, Rev John Orr chose as his subject, “ The Church of 
Scotland Around the World”.  Dr Pam Cairns, a retired GP from Kirkcaldy spoke 
about the “Truth Behind The Fiction”.  Dr Cairns has written 2 books which are 
works of fiction based on her real life experiences with the Vine Trust. Rev 
Alastair Morrice named his talk “From A’ the Pairts to A’ the Airts” which was 
about four Scottish worthies, all missionaries, but he began by telling a little 
about his own very interesting and worthwhile ministry. 
 

The Angus East Guilds Presbytery Council Projects’ Convener, Mrs Muriel 
Guthrie spoke about 2 of the current Scottish Guild projects.  The first was “Out 
of Africa into Malta” which is a charity which helps refugees from North and 
Sub Saharan Africa.  Many never make it to Malta; 1500 were lost at sea in one 
year. The charity does much to make the refugees more comfortable by 
providing cool boxes in summer and quilts in winter.  Better accommodation is 
also being provided.   
 
Much of the work is co-ordinated by St Andrew’s Church in Valetta where the 
crypt has become a learning centre where English is taught.  A play area, 
maternity support and much more is achieved by the donations made by 
Scottish Guilds among others.  A small loan service has been set up with Guild 
money for training, buying apartments, small businesses and a radio station. 
These loans are always repaid and used again.  This initiative is called Malta 
Microfinance. 
 
Mrs Guthrie also showed a lovely DVD following the backpacks sent from 
Scotland to Malawi by Mary’s Meals.  The expressions on the faces of the 
children who received the packs containing school stationary as well as personal 
items such as toothpaste and a towel really brought home to members how 
much good we can do and how fortunate we are.  Members will never forget the 
wee boy who was overjoyed at receiving----- a pencil! 
 
The Guild members are always pleased to see new faces at their meetings 

– so why not pop in when the next session starts for an interesting 
afternoon. 

 

 How does Moses make his tea?   Hebrews it. 
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As I Get Older - A Word of Thanks 

 
 Blessed are you who stand beside me as I enter new and untried 

ventures, for my failures will be outweighed by the times I surprise 
myself and you. 

 Blessed are you who asks for my help, for my greatest need is to be 
needed. 

 Blessed are you who understand that it is difficult for me to put my 
thoughts into words. 

 Blessed are you who never remind me that today I ask the same 
question twice. 

 Blessed are you who respect me and love me as I am, just as I am 
and not as you wish I were. 

Anonymous 

 
Memories 

 
In 2009 Jim Smith contributed an article to the Link and came upon it 
recently.  It was a story about their younger son, Colin, who had been 
attending a Church of England school in Southsea when the family was 
stationed at the naval port of Portsmouth.  Jim writes, “I was speaking to 
him on FaceTime a few weeks ago and reminded him of the article.   
Last night we were on FaceTime again and got talking about his thoughts 
since we spoke about it earlier.  He remembered the reason he had asked 
me to confirm that we wouldn’t kill Jesus if he were alive today.  It was 
because he hated stories which ended with the death of the hero.  (Nelson 
was another one he had heard about at the same time). 
 
After a variety of jobs in the commercial sector, Colin has now found his 
niche working alongside his wife for the Northern Ireland Association for 
Mental Health.  I find it interesting that the caring wee boy who wanted 
Jesus to be saved is now helping to save lives and improve conditions for 
vulnerable members of our society”.                               Jim Smith 

  



8 

 

 

IõM JUST A WEE MELODEON 

By the Tannadice Scribe 
 

Iôm just a wee melodeon 

My name is Double Ray 

My fatherôs name is Hohner 

An óhe lives in Germany. 

I lived there tae for quite a while, 

An óaye I liked it fine, 

My hame it wis a bonny place 

Beside the River Rhine 

 

For years I must admit 

I was my fatherôs pride & joy. 

Aye, music fine he played on me 

I really was the boy! 

Then brother Tricord cam alang 

An óhe thocht oôme nae mair, 

For years I sat around 

An ógathered stoor upon the flair 

 

So I said tae him ae summers nicht- 

óif this is a ó yer game  

An óif Iôm nae mair yis tae ye 

Iôm a ófor leaving hame. 

He never even said a word- 

Anô it really got my goat, 

 So I packed my bag that very nicht 

Anô caught the river boat.  

 

I sailed a ônicht abô aô next day 

Aye roond a thousand bends, 

 I then arrived in Rotterdam 

Thatôs whar the river ends. 

I had a look around the place 

Anô stayed there for a week, 

But prospects there tae get a job 

Were really fairly bleak.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Twas then I thocht it no much fun 

Beinô here upon my tod. 

Noo that Iôve really come this far 

I think Iôll go abroad.  

So I got upon a muckle boat 

Tae sail across the sea. 

It only took a day or two  

An óI landed in Dundee. 

 

Weel here I wis on foreign soil 

Anô naething to my name, 

I couldna understand a word 

An óna place tae ca hame 

But then, if fate played its hand, 

My bad luck it did stop- 

Twas then I met a man caôd Forbes, 

Wha had a music shop. 

 

He took me hame an spruced me up 

An óon next day - Monday 

At his shop in the Nethergate 

He stuck me in the windie. 

I had a fair look round aboot- 

For I wisnaô there myselô, 

There wis banjos, flutes an ófiddles 

An ómoothorgans as well. 

 

I sat aboot for near a week 

But on the Saturday 

A teuchter chief cam in the door 

An óasked me out tae play. 

He strapped me on his shither 

An óhe rived me oot an ' in, 

He didnaô play much music 

But he kicked up quite a din. 
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Weel, I wis jist a bit fed up, 

Ma ribs were getting sair, 

Iwis prayin óhe widna tak me hame 

For I couldna stand much mair! 

I wis glad he didnaô buy me 

So I was off the hook- 

I wis put back in the windie 

To let ithers have a look. 

 

Weel, twa three weeks gaed slippin by, 

Anô it was plain tae see 

There wisna mony folk aboot 

That were interested in me, 

ótill ae afternoon this lad camôin, 

I was pleased tae hear him say- 

Dae ye think that I can hae a try 

O that fine wee Double Ray. 

 

Weel Mr Forbes, he put the shutters back 

Anô took me frae the windie, 

Twas then I thocht, here goes again 

Anither rantinô shindy 

It turned oot that I wis wrang 

Ae think the very worst, 

But I thocht aboot the óteuchter ladô 

Wha my ribs had nearly burst! 

 

The lad he had an honest face, 

A canny, couthie cratur- 

A humble sort oô workin lad 

Wiô a gentle kind of naturô 

He picked me up wi gentle care 

Anô pit me on his knee 

He quietly moved me oot anô in 

Anô played wi muckle glee. 

 

 

 

 

I couldna really quite believe 

The soond that I wis makinô 

Nae rantinô rivenô oot an in 

Aô jist-wi gentle shakinô. 

I didna ken it at the time, 

But noo I understand 

That Iôd been in the magicô hands 

Oôane called Jimmy Shandô. 

 

Since then Iôve been aô ower the place 

Anô travelled far anô wide, 

Iôve been in mony a village hall 

In this braw countryside. 

Iôve been played by mony a bothy loon 

Anô in mony a Scottish Band, 

But Iôll neôr forget the afternoon 

I spent wiô JIMMY SHAND. 

 

Oô aye Iôm getting on in years 

Iôve turned thirty- twice. 

I noo bide wi anô auld Dave  

Wha bides in Tannadice. 

Althoô he treats me wi respect 

I really have tae say, 

I ken he tries tae do his best- 

But he really canna play. 

 

David Monteith 

 

 

 A father reading a Bible story to his young children said, òThe man 
named Lot was warned to take his wife and flee out of the city, but his 
wife looked back and was turned to salt.ó  His son asked, òWhat 

happened to the flea?ó 
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òA New Thingéó 
 
Isaiah offers a word of hope to the Jewish exiles in Babylon as he passes on 
God’s words, 

òSee, I am doing a new thing! 
Now it springs up; do you not perceive it? 

I am making a way in the wilderness 
and streams in the wasteland.ó (Isaiah 43:19, NIV) 

 

If even God can do new things, why does His church seem to be so against 
it?  The Jews in exile had to rediscover what it meant to be God’s people.  
The place they believed to be God’s ‘residence’ on earth, the Temple in 
Jerusalem, was destroyed.  So where was God now?  And how could they 
worship God if they couldn’t be in the Temple?  God’s ‘new thing’ was to 
reshape the exiles’ understanding of God, and how God was to be 
worshipped. 
 
¢ƘƛƴƪƛƴƎ ŀōƻǳǘ ΨƴŜǿ ǘƘƛƴƎǎΩ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƘŜŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǊŜŎŜƴǘ YƛǊƪ {Ŝǎǎƛƻƴ 
discussions in both congregations.  Both recognise the growing gulf 
between the church and members of the community.  There is also the 
concern over the huge disparity of our membership lists and the numbers 
who attend worship on a regular basis. 
 
All of these concerns highlight the need to think about ‘new things’; to 
discover ways of worshipping God which allow our ‘exiles’ to reconnect with 
God and rediscover faith.  There is also the recognition that this doesn’t 
even begin to address the issue of those who have no connection, and never 
have had any connection, with the church. 
 
Both Sessions have brought forward ideas to make changes to our worship, 
and to explore new opportunities for worship.  Through them there are 
opportunities to re-establish connections and to make new ones.  This 
means that over the next few months there may well be ‘new things’ 
happening in and around church.  Not everyone will like all of the changes, 
but we ask for your understanding about why we are trying them.  We 
would also ask for your prayers for the work. 
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So, what can you expect?  Well, you can expect some new music, more 
interaction, opportunities for questions, discussion on contemporary 
problems, new opportunities for fellowship, and probably some other things 
we just haven’t thought of yet. 
 
If we continue as we’ve ‘aye been’ there is no doubt that the church will 
continue to decline.  We do hope that these changes will reinvigorate the 
church and make it worth talking about again.  Through sharing our 
enthusiasm for church then we can, hopefully, improve our profile in the 
community once again and so fulfill the church’s purpose of sharing God’s 
good news with all.      John Orr, Minister 

 
 

God of all life, you call us to live in community 
and teach us to care for one another 

after the pattern of Jesus Christ your Son our Lord. 
Inspire us with a vision of our community as it might be, 

where love of neighbour and concern for one another 
drive out discontent and strife, anxiety and fear. 

Help us all to work together 
with one heart and will, with sympathy and understanding, 

to serve the common good, 
to minister to people in trouble and despair, 
and to multiply true happiness among us; 
through Jesus Christ our Lord.       Amen. 

 

KIRRIEMUIR CHURCHES HOLIDAY CLUB FOR PRIMARY CHILDREN 

Polar Explorers - stories, craft, games and fun 

St Andrewõs Church Hall 

Monday 6 July ð Friday 10 July from 10 am ð 12 noon 

Accredited by Scripture Union Scotland 

 

A ôLAUNCH SERVICEõ will be held in the hall on Sunday 5 July from 7-8 pm 
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Tannadice Church Events Committee  

 
Easter Fayre 

The Easter Fayre held on Saturday 
28th March was poorly supported by 
the members despite the 
considerable efforts of the organising 
Committee.  The net result was that 
income fell to £270, which is a 
reduction of £93 against the 2014 
figure.  As always the hard work of 
those involved is very much 
appreciated. 
 

Nepal Earthquake Appeal 
Tannadice responded to the 
Disasters Emergency Committee by 
allocating the funds raised at the 
May Coffee Morning to the 
Earthquake Appeal.  Everyone was 
involved, including the Sunday 
School, Tannadice School and youth 
organisations.  The magnitude of the 
Disaster touched so many that the 
support was extraordinary for a small 

community.  The sum of £464 has 
been forwarded to DEC and this sum 
included donations from Church 
Members who were unable to attend 
on the Saturday.  Thanks to all who 
responded at very short notice to 
make a difference to the lives of the 
Nepalese affected by this natural 
disaster. 
 

Prize Bingo Evening 
As with the Easter Fayre support for 
this Fund Raiser was less than 
hoped for with about 24 Members 
and Friends of the Congregation 
coming along to support fund raising 
efforts.  Thanks are due to Janet 
McFarlane for acting as caller and to 
her family for issuing prizes etc.  The 
sum of £209 was a welcome addition 
to funds and all who supplied prizes 
and snacks for the interval buffet are 
to be thanked. 

 

Annual Fete 
 

Our Annual Fete was on Sunday 14th June.  For a change we had a pleasant 

afternoon weather wise and as a result of this and additional marketing 

efforts a sum of £813 was raised for Funds.  This was an increase of £144 

over 2014 and everyone should be thanked for their efforts in achieving 

this amount either by their involvement, donating items to stalls and 

generally coming along to support the work of the Church.  It was nice to 

see a good turnout from Kirriemuir St. Andrews with Mrs Pat Reid being 

rewarded by winning the òGuess the Whiskyó prize of Tobermory Island 

Malt. Susan Grieve organised a Childrenõs Fun assault course, which was 

supervised by Tannadice Scouts and this turned out to be very popular with 

the youngsters.  Finally thanks to all who came along on Saturday to set up 

and to the Scouts and others involved who did sterling work in helping to 

clear the area in record time.   John Rome  
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P in the Park is  being held on Saturday 8th August 
commencing after the presentation of prizes at the 
Tannadice & Oathlaw Horticultural Society Show.  This 
is a “Free Event” held to thank the Congregation, Parish 
residents and Friends of the Congregation for their 
support over the past year. 

Local families support the event by providing the “Roast” and BBQ facilities 
with the members of the Congregational Board contributing a wide choice 
of salads. Bill Roberton of Nashville Skyline will again provide the 
entertainment with a selection from his repertoire of popular and Country 
Music. Please come along and enjoy this enjoyable afternoon/evening in the 
surrounds of Jubilee Park Tannadice. You are reminded to bring your own 
seating and refreshments. 
 

Golf Outing 
 

Full details should be made available to those regulars who attend by mid-

July.   Anyone who is not on the distribution list should contact John Rome 

on 01307 850493 or by contacting for further information.  
 
 

WAAM Churches Quiz Night 

 
The annual quiz is being held in the Boardroom of St Andrew’s Church, 
Kirriemuir on Friday 11th September from 7.30 pm.  Tickets cost £10 per 
table of four – just bring your own supper and tea and coffee will be 
available during the interval.  We had a very good turnout last year and it 
really is good fun.  So if you haven’t been before, just come along as there is 
always space for more people.  

 
 
 

 You should never be so heavenly minded that youõre no earthly use. 
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Movies nights start again in September.  Come along to St 

Andrewõs Boardroom on the first Thursday of the month 

at 7.00 pm for a night away from the telly.  A cartoon is 

shown first so if you are late you will not be missing the 

start of the feature film.  Only a donation is requested.  

The seats may not be as comfy as the cinema but the 

company is good and a bag of sweeties always appears! 
 

 

 

Many thanks to Ivy and John Ray for hosting The Strawberry Tea in 
their lovely garden at Wester Logie on Sunday 21 June.  The weather 
was its usual unpredictable self – but the large marquee provided 
shelter and the rain held off until later in the afternoon.  There was 
also a plant stall which was very popular.  The total raised for the 
Church Roof Fund was £239.  Thanks to everyone who came and 
shared the fellowship and hospitality. 
 

 
 

RUMMAGE SALE ð for Church Funds 

Age Concern, High Street, Kirriemuir 

Wednesday 12 ð Friday 14 August from 10.00 am ð 4.00 pm  

Food Hamper Raffle 

If you have any unwanted items that may be of use to someone else, 
please contact any member of the Social Committee who will arrange 

collection.   If you can help for a couple of hours on any of the days 
please get in touch.  Thank you very much. 
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Unfortunately, the walk at Cairnwell was 
postponed due to the wet weather.  But Jack 
Reid is confident that we will find a dry and 
sunny day to climb this (easy) Munro.  Please 
get in touch with Jack Reid (01575 570134) for 
further details. 

 

A ‘social walk’ led by Jack from Dykehead to the Scott Monument is 
planned for Sunday 9 August, leaving St Andrew’s Church at 2 pm.  
This is a repeat of last year’s walk which was done in the pouring rain 
so fingers crossed it will be dry on the day.  We might even get up to 
the Airlie Monument too!   The choice is yours on the day! 

 

 

 

 
We continue to have a last Sunday of the month evening 

service at 7.00 pm in the Boardroom at St. Andrew’s.  

 
These are varied in their style, sometimes finishing with 
communion and sometimes with a cup of tea.  Please come 
and try a different style of worship.   

----------------- 
Sunday 26 July – 11.15 am 

Holy Communion will be celebrated 
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PARISH REGISTER 

Baptisms 
 
At Tannadice: 
26

th
 April 2015 - Iain Donald Segrott 

 
 

Funerals 
 
At St Andrewôs: 
Annie Heron, Kirriemuir 
Ruby Aiken, Kirriemuir 
Eleanor Duncan, Kirriemuir 
 

 òAnd I am convinced that nothing can ever separate us from Godõs love. 
Neither death nor life, neither angels nor demons, neither our fears for today 

nor our worries about tomorrowñnot even the powers of hell can separate us 
from Godõs love.   No power in the sky above or in the earth belowñindeed, 
nothing in all creation will ever be able to separate us from the love of God 

that is revealed in Christ Jesus our Lord.ó Romans 8:38-39. 
 
 

 

Praying  is diff icult  sometim es.  But spiritual moments can 

be fou nd in silence and  just thinking about what you want 

to say in a moment of quietness is prayer.  

The first ever cordless phone was created by God.  He 

named it PRAYER.  It never loses its signal, and  you never 

have to recharge it.  And you can use it anywhere!  

 
 
 
 
 

If you have read the magazine and are finished with it, why not pass it on to 

a relative or friend ð recycling is good!  And if you have a story ð pass it on 

to Helen or Elizabeth for the next issue for others to read. 


